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tional, physical and sexual aspects. It can be 

tempting, and has been a narrative used 

within the movement in the past to view this 

as an interpersonal problem with only inter-

personal solutions. However, violence can 

not continue to exist if it is not also support-

ed within systems. Support within systems 

is inevitable if we are not also aware of how 

power and control work to suppress and 

oppress populations within hierarchal         

structures.  

This is why Black and Women’s History 

Months are so vital to recognize and incor-

porate into anti-violence work. Voicing and 

understanding structural inequality and overt 

and subtle forms of hierarchy and oppres-

sion have been consistent frameworks with-

in movements to end sexism and racism. 

The essential contributions of women and 

people of color that have worked tirelessly, 

sometimes against all odds, for freedom and 

equality is certainly inspirational on both 

personal and societal levels. I also think that 

these contributions can guide us in the anti-

violence movement to build a more peaceful 

world that values everyone for their own 

unique differences and treats all with dignity 

and respect. Demand for these basic human 

rights is not a new concept, as these history 

months remind us. And it is a demand that 

has yet to be met. There is still much work 

to do for all people to be treated equally, for 

the fear and reality of violence to be elimi-

nated, and it will take all of us to speak up, 

support survivors of violence, learn from 

our history, raise awareness, and create a 

future that we all can be proud of.  

 ~Jeni                                                       
 Domestic Violence Program Director 

 W orking in the anti-violence move-

ment, there are many awareness months 

that are on my radar. For example, with-

in our agency, we engage with our com-

munity for Stalking Awareness 

(January), Teen Dating Violence 

(February), Sexual Assault Awareness 

and Child Abuse and Neglect Prevention 

(both in April), Elder Abuse Awareness 

(June), and Domestic Violence Aware-

ness (October). There are obvious con-

nections between Family Support Cen-

ter’s work and mission and these aware-

ness months. I view it as a vital part of 

our work to start and continue discus-

sions about these different forms of vio-

lence that affect so many in our commu-

nity and our world.  

However, this winter and spring we also 

celebrate two very important history 

months that perhaps are not as immedi-

ately connected to the anti-violence 

movement as the awareness months 

listed above; Black History Month 

(February) and Women’s History Month 

(March). Both of these honor the social 

justice contributions of people of color 

and women as part of the overall move-

ments to end racism and sexism. With-

out these movements, the foundation of 

the anti-violence movement would be 

much different. It is still essential that 

within anti-violence work, we are aware 

of and continue to work against racism 

and sexism.  

All forms of inequality are based in hier-

archies, and power and control are im-

plicit within hierarchies. We see these 

same patterns of power and control on 

individual levels when working with 

survivors of violence, who have often 

been controlled by intimate partners and 

acts of violence that encompass emo-

 

April 25th   

                         

Survivors, their allies, and all       

supportive community members 

are invited to attend and show 

their solidarity.  

April 23rd  
at The Plus  

Downtown Eau Claire 
6-9 pm 
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M y name is Brenda Johnson. I, 

along with my lovely 3 year old daughter 

Brierley, have been working at River 

Source Family Center for a little over 

two years as the play 

group facilitator. We 

lead the Monday Movin’ 

and Groovin’ class and 

Tuesday’s Play and 

Learn. You may also see 

us working or attending 

a Thursday play group as 

well. Just this past 

month I also accepted the position as 

Parent Café coordinator. Just a little 

about me: I went to CVTC for child care 

services and attended UW Stout for my 

BS in Early Childhood Education. I have 

been working with preschool children 

for over 20 years in day cares, play ther-

apy with IDS and WEAP, and was a 4 

year old kindergarten teacher at Head 

Start for 12 of those years. When my 

daughter was born I chose to stay home 

with her. Still need-

ing to make an in-

come, I started 

babysitting and was 

offered the job at 

River Source where 

my daughter could 

attend with me! 

We would love for you to come and play 

with us at play group or the Parent Café 

sometime! 

                          ~Brenda                                                   
             Playgroup Facilitator 

Meet Brenda and Brierley!  

Pastor Terri Koca, 
President 

Joe Nelson, 
Vice President 
Mary Rose Willi, 
Treasurer 

Terri Hernandez,  
Secretary 

Sherrie Dachel 
Jeanne Fox 
Stella Clark 

Dena Manier 
David Schaller 

Teresa Germain 

April is Child Abuse Prevention Month  
There are hard facts that come along 

with the topic of child abuse. We like to 

think it doesn’t happen in our communi-

ty or if it does, it is very rare. Unfortu-

nately, it does occur and at an alarming 

rate. One in eight of the children we see 

outside playing in our neighborhoods, at 

the grocery store, and in our schools are 

experiencing some type of abuse. Child 

abuse can have lasting effects on youth, 

especially if they don’t receive the posi-

tive, supportive help they need in order 

to cope and grow up to be successful, 

healthy adults.  

The good news is: kids are resilient! It 

takes one compassionate adult to change 

the life of a child- an adult that nurtures 

reflection, relationship, and resilience. 

It can be a parent, a neighbor, or a 

youth-serving professional. You may 

already be a superhero to one young 

person! Even when it may seem like 

your actions or words towards a child 

are tiny, you are actually giving them 

hope and inspiration for their future. 

Let April be your jumpstart to making 

more of an impact on our youth by 

showing them they are important,     

capable, and strong.   

           ~Mattie                                         

Domestic Violence Youth Advocate 

The Family Support Center is no longer 

providing the Safe Exchange Program as 

of February 28, 2018.  The Safe Ex-

change Program has provided hundreds 

of families with a safe, neutral location 

to exchange children for visitation.  This 

program has operated in the community 

for many years, free of charge to anyone 

wanting or needing the service.  I have 

enjoyed watching children grow up and 

have seen families move forward with 

healthier forms of co-parenting.  I have 

seen positive impact on the children, 

observing their ability to transition from 

one parent to the other parent in a stress

-free environment.   I have been the 

Safe Exchange Coordinator for 11+ 

years, and am grateful to have been a 

part of such a beneficial program. 

 

                 ~Becce    

Parent Services Director 
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T he beautiful space of Forage was lit 

up with lavender and teal on a snowy 

evening in early February as Midwest 

Feminist presented 

the Me Too Benefit 

for Family Support 

Center. The event 

was a huge success! 

It was an emotional 

evening. Selika 

Ducksworth Lawton 

started out 

the evening 

by perform-

ing music with strong messages. 

Many speakers shared powerful 

stories relating to the Me Too 

movement including Violet 

Kilmurray, Sarah Harless, Jodi 

Arnold, Martha Gringas, Sarah 

Klenz, and Geri, Blythe, Aman-

da S., Amanda M., and Grace 

from Family Support Center. There were 

inspiring silent auction items donated by 

local businesses. Michelle from Forage 

served mouth-watering appetizers, soup 

and flatbread pizza. The event raised over 

$3,000 for Family 

Support Center. 

Even more       

important than the 

money raised was 

the overall feeling 

of empowerment 

at the event. This 

is a theme that runs through all of the 

events presented by Midwest 

Feminist. If you are not famil-

iar with the organization,   

Midwest Feminist works for 

social, political, environmental, 

and economic equality for ALL 

women and allies by sharing 

ideas, and courses of action 

through a safe and inclusive 

platform. 

               ~Lori                                                                     

Resource Development Coordinator 

Meet Yolanda!  
Greetings,  

I am Yolanda, the new Parent        

Educator here at Family Support       

Center. Originally, I hail from Oakland, 

California. However, I now have had 

more than 40 years in the Midwest 

(Missouri and Kansas area). I moved to 

Eau Claire almost two years ago to take 

a position as a staff chaplain at Mayo 

Clinic Health System-Eau Claire.  

Prior to this position as Parent Educator 

and Chaplain, I have held a variety of 

pastoral and supervisory positions as an 

ordained United Methodist clergyper-

son.  In addition to the varied pastoral 

and supervisory positions I have also 

taught courses in ethics, pastoral coun-

seling and designed and facilitated a 

variety of workshops. I am currently in 

the home stretch for completing a MA 

in Clinical Mental Health Counseling. 

More importantly, I am extremely   

excited about this opportunity to offer 

parent education classes and support 

options. We have just embarked on a 

new evidence based interactive curricu-

lum where the emphasis of the material 

is on reinforcing the strengths of parent

-child relationships. We explore the 

depths of resilience and examine innate 

protective factors. The curriculum also 

enables the development of a variety of 

coping strategies as needed.  

I will be offering classes in a variety of 

formats and locations. 

Perhaps I will have an opportunity to 

meet you at one of them. 
            ~Yolanda, MDiv 

             Parent Educator,  Whatõs happening at Family Support Center 
Upcoming events: 
 

March -new On -Call Advocate   

training  

April 23 -kNOw MORE event         

commemorating Sexual Assault 

Awareness Month  

May -tickets go on sale for Ladies 

Evening Extravaganza!  

June -Elder Abuse Awareness Month  
 

Mark your calendars for  
Ladies Evening Extravaganza 2018 

September 20 th  
Doors open at 5:30 p.m. at the Heyde Center for the Arts  

All proceeds benefit Family Support Center  
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Current Support Groups 
 

Coping Skills -For adults who are 

experiencing both addiction 

and violence.  * Meets next on 

Tuesday, March 27 from 3:00 -4:30. 

Mom and Me -For women and 

youth survivors of domestic vio-

lence. Meets Wednesdays through 

March 28 from 4:30 -6:00. 

Thank you  
to volunteers and Board            

Members of Family Support 

Center for the time and         

energy you give                     

so generously. 
 

Thank you for supporting 

survivors of violence.  
 

Together, we are making a   

difference in our community. 
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T he  Fam i l y S uppo r t  Cen te r  i s  an  equa l  oppo r t un i t y ag enc y .   T he  Fam i l y S uppo r t  Cen te r  ce l eb ra tes  
t he  d i ve rs i t y o f  a l l  peop le  and  does  no t  d i sc r im ina te  i n  any m anner  on  t he  b as i s  o f  race ,  co l o r ,  
na t i ona l  o r i g i n ,  sex ,  re l i g i on ,  age ,  ab i l i t y ,  gende r  i de n t i t y  o r  exp ress i on ,  o r  se xua l  o r i en ta t i on .    

T he  Fam i l y S uppo r t  Cen te r ’ s  p rog ram s  a re  f unded  i n  pa r t  b y  Un i t ed  W ay  
o f  t he  Grea te r  Ch ippe wa  V a l l e y .  

Family Support Center 

P.O. Box 143 

Chippewa Falls, WI 54729 
 

715-723-1138 or 1-800-400-7020 

¶ Gas gift cards 

¶ Grocery gift cards 

¶ Big Spray 

¶ Sunscreen 

¶ Baby wipes 

¶ Adult Socks 

¶ T-Shirts (new, all sizes) 

¶ Sweat pants (new, all 

sizes) 

¶ Baby Socks 

¶ Young Girls & Boys 

Underwear (new) 

¶ Women’s Underwear 
(new) 

¶ Toilet paper 

¶ Paper towels 

¶ Facial tissue 

¶ Craft supplies 
       (markers, glue sticks, 

washable tempera 
paints, modeling clay) 

¶ 33 gal. garbage bags 

¶ Large latex-free    

plastic gloves 

¶ Hand sanitizer 

¶ Cleaning disinfecting 

wipes 

¶ Paper plates 

¶ Healthy snacks 
(cheese sticks, yogurt, 
pretzels, Nutella,         
peanut butter, apple-
sauce, crackers,      
raisins, craisins) 

We are in need of the following items for client use. 
Please drop off items at Family Support Center.   

With a little help you, too, can make a difference! 

Donating Is Easy!   

Visit our website:   

familysupportcentercf.com 

And click on Donate! 

Thank you to the following businesses and organizations for your donations of money and items                    
for clients of Family Support Center this quarter. 

Now you can support  

Family Support Center while 

you shop at  

Amazon Smile!  

There is currently no funding for housing in Chippewa Falls for people fleeing violent situations.          

A donation of any amount towards hotel vouchers can make a world of difference                                

in the lives of our clients.  

WELCA-Our Savior’s Lutheran Church-Cornell-
Benevolence Offering 
Faith Fellowship Group-Trinity United Methodist Church-
Gas Cards 
Gold Wing Road Riders Association-Chapter X-Many 
Wish List Items 

Congressman Ron Kind-Monetary donation 
Women of St. Simeon’s-St. Simeon’s Episcopal Church 
The Medicine Shoppe, Chippewa Falls-Wish List Items 
200 Main Gallery & Studios-Fundraiser 
Trinity United Methodist Church-Chippewa Falls-Money 
Cray Cares Organization-Fundraiser 


